August 13, 2021



Dear Residents, Family Members, Loved Ones, and Team Members,

With the rise in COVID-19 cases in our local surrounding community, Bellaire at Devonshire remains COVID free. We remain diligent in our infection control practices and continue to follow our COVID-19 Preparedness and Response Plan. It is imperative to work together to keep our Residents healthy and safe. Please adhere to our visitation guidelines as listed below:

- Visitation hours are 9am-6pm by appointment only.
- Visits are in hour increments. Visitation slots will be on the hour, Sunday-Saturday 9:00am-6:00pm.
- Hand sanitizer and masks are available at the concierge desk.
- Consecutive hour visit appointments may not be reserved. If, however, upon your arrival for your visit the following hour slot is available you may extend your visit. Please see the concierge desk for details when you arrive.
- In apartment visits will be limited to two visitors at a time.
- Outdoor patio visits may have three visitors at a time.
- When both visitors and residents are fully vaccinated, masks can be removed and close contact can occur while in apartments or designated visiting areas. It is highly recommended that masks are worn while visiting in-room regardless of vaccination status due to increase in COVID-19 cases in our surrounding areas.
- Vaccinated and unvaccinated visitors are required to wear a mask and practice social distancing while moving to and from visits within the community.
- All visitors must continue to check in using the Accushield kiosk and complete the COVID-19 screening, including a temperature check.
- Reservations of the private dining room and Putnam room for group family gatherings are on hold until further notice.
- Visitors are restricted from participating in Resident group activities and Resident Communal Dining until further notice.
- Any exception to the above rules must be pre-approved by the Executive Director.

Weekly Resident outings are scheduled to continue at the current time. Residents are educated and encouraged to wear masks on all outings away from the Community. The weekly outing schedule is subject to change based on our local health department and CDC guidelines.

As always please follow our Facebook page and subscribe to our text news blast by texting "Devonshire" to 855-906-2913. We appreciate your on-going support.

When we are Caring with <u>H.E.A.R.T.™</u>, We are All Family!

Sincerely,

Jo Clare Hanshew, NHA
Executive Director
Bellaire at Devonshire